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Dates for the Diary

Student Value of the Term

House Points - Week Ending 19th April

Aspire - Believe - Achieve

Leadership Message 

Year 7 AP Assessments
Monday 29th April - Friday 3rd May 2024

Bank Holiday
Monday 6th May 2024

Year 9 Options Evening - Parent Consultation
Monday 13th May 2024 - 4pm-5.30pm

Year 8 AP Assessments
Tuesday 7th - Friday 10th May 2024

Half Term
Monday 27th - Friday 31st May 2024

E Cahill
Deputy Headteacher

We have had an exciting start to half-term five with a variety of different activities taking place around the Lower Academy 
site this week. 

Our Year 9 students have now selected their options in preparation for their transition to the Upper Academy. It is an exciting 
period for our students as they work towards their final AP on the Lower Academy and their journey into Key Stage 4. 

We will be celebrating National Numeracy Day as part of our Year of EBacc during this half term. National Numeracy Day is 
an annual campaign to celebrate numbers and how they are used in everyday life. In May, we will have drop down session 
where students will have an opportunity to build their confidence and skills with maths and numbers. 

We will be visiting our feeder primary schools during this term as we prepare to welcome our new 
Year 7 students, with various Year 6 transition programmes planned. This will be an opportunity for 
students to gain an insight into our school day, our school values, student progression and, how we 
celebrate inclusion and diversity at the Academies. 

Our Year 7 and 8 students are also working hard in preparation for their upcoming AP exams in 
the coming weeks. Students will have assemblies with respective Quality of Education Leads to get 
them ready for their exam periods and provide, them with revision tips and out of hours learning 
tools. We wish them every success!

SEND Department Coffee Afternoons
Every Wednesday 3pm - 4pm
We are delighted to offer our parents/carers the opportunity to meet with members 
of our SEND Department to discuss their child’s progress. Coffee afternoons are 
held at the Lower Academy from 3pm – 4pm every Wednesday. 

To book an appointment please visit the Contact Us page via the Basildon Lower 
Academy website and select the option for General Enquiries.

https://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/contact-us


Home Learning
If  you have any queries regarding home learning, including 
access issues or, to celebrate the work your child has 
completed at home, please visit the Contact Us page via 
the Basildon Lower Academy website and select the option 
for Home Learning/Homework.

Safeguarding our students is at the forefront of everything 
we do. Parents and carers can access information via the 
following link www.escb.co.uk which offers guidance and 
signposts to resources on various safeguarding issues. 
Please contact our safeguarding officers if you have any 
concerns about your own child or another student at the 
Academies.

Safeguarding

www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/safeguarding

Resilience Voyage Workshops 

Aspire - Believe - Achieve

There is a real drive to ensure that TAs are highly skilled and deployed effectively to 
meet the needs of learners. TAs feel well valued and were able to articulate how they 
are given opportunities to develop their skills through CPD and often receive public 
recognition through the ‘Star of the week’.

Lower Academy students recently boarded the ‘Drugs Bus’, to participate in preventative workshops, delivered by Emma & 
Kerry from Resilience Voyage.

Students engaged in challenges and activities linked to the sensitive topics of offending, substance misuse and knife crime. 
In one of the challenges, students were locked in a mock up prison cell and were tasked with solving a series of clues to 
unlock the cell door.

“I found the drug bus entertaining and useful because it taught me how to problem solve. The prison cell was fun as we had 
to check every corner looking for clues. On the top deck of the bus there were pictures of drugs houses and a life size doll 
that was a representation of someone who didn’t care about life.” Abdi.A – Year 7

“We learned a lot about the dangers of drugs and the reasons why people take them.” Isabel.S – Year 9

“I learned about how taking drugs and being involved with knife crime can affect your life. We also saw what a room in a 
drugs house looks like.” Lui.D – Year 7

“The escape room challenge was difficult, but I enjoyed trying to solve the puzzles to get out of the room. I learned that 
mental health is very important.” Archie.C – Year 9

https://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/contact-us
https://www.escb.co.uk/
https://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/safeguarding


Absence Procedures
To report a student absence please visit the Contact Us page via the Basildon Lower Academy 
website and select the option for Attendance.

•	 Parents/carers must contact the school by 8.30am each day their child is absent.
•	 If no reason has been received for a child’s absence, the Academy will initiate first day calling.
•	 Parents/carers must provide medical evidence to support all absences due to illness or medical 

appointments.
•	 Wherever possible parents/carers should make appointments outside of school hours but if this 

is unavoidable students should attend school before and after the appointment.
•	 If no appropriate medical evidence is provided then the Academies cannot authorise an absence. (ie. medical 

appointment card, prescription, doctor’s letter.)

For further information and guidance regarding attendance and absence please visit our website:
www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/attendance

https://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/contact-us
https://www.basildonloweracademy.org.uk/attendance


reworking designs until they meet the customer’s needs

If you’re self employed, you’ll also need to manage your own business 

Let’s Talk Money

Follow The Basildon Lower Academy on our social media channels

There are well established systems to listen to and respond to the views of 
parents as key partners. This includes a parents forum led by a parent governor 
and regular questionnaires. The school use the “We Asked - You Said - We Did” 
mechanism effectively to ensure parents understand when changes are made 
in response to their input.

https://twitter.com/Basildon_LA
https://www.facebook.com/BasildonLowerAcademy
https://www.instagram.com/the_basildon_lower_academy/

